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made later in the academic year.  A question was asked whether personnel changes need 
to be included as part of the curriculum change and whether other requirements, such as 
prerequisite requirements elsewhere in the catalog, would be changed automatically.  It 
was understood that personnel changes could be made later by reporting them to the 
Registrar’s office and that prerequisite changes would be made automatically within 
CourseDog.  The motion was unanimously approved. 

• Details pertaining to proposal 0083 were presented (changes to the Fine Arts component 
of the Community Education program).  The proposal, having come from the committee, 
was moved for approval.  Discussion summarized the changes that included some courses 
receiving non-credit option (listed as CONC – Community Outreach Non-Credit), that 
CEFA courses will not satisfy general education while ARTS courses will, and that CEFA 
course credits can count toward the 120 credit degree requirement.  The motion was 
unanimously approved. 

• Details pertaining to proposal 0084 were presented (changes to the Physical Recreation 
component of the Community Education program).  The proposal, having come from the 

• 
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4. Grad Council Report, Aly El-Osery. 
a. Grad Council Minutes.  

Dr. El-Osery provided an overview of the Grad Council minutes.  This included: a recently held 
seminar for undergraduate students to promote graduate studies (about 35 individuals 
participated) and a recently held contract training session that Dr. El-Osery thanked individuals 
for participating in (about 40 faculty and staff attended).   
 
There were also a few proposed changes to the names of PhD degree programs.  Those having 
“with dissertation in …” or “with specialization in …” were given the option by the HED to drop 
these terms so that the name of their degree is general and not restricted to the particular 
specialization.  The following departments were interested in dropping these terms from their 
degree programs at the MS, ME, and PhD levels: EE, MENG, and ChE.  The proposal, having 
come from the committee, was moved for approval.  There was no further discussion.  The 
motion was unanimously approved. 
 

5. Council of Chairs, Michael Jackson. 
a. Draft Minutes of the November 19 Council of Chairs meeting.  VPAA Jackson highlighted 

several items found in the draft minutes from the last Council of Chairs meeting.   
• Michael Smith, Director of NMT’s Institute for Complex Additive Systems Analysis 

visited to discuss potential collaborations and opportunities for faculty and students.  We 
anticipate having more individuals from the research centers visit the Council to discuss 
similar opportunities to connect individuals and strengthen existing synergies.   

• Draft guidelines are being developed on how to address course credits when students are 
readmitted to the institution after an extended period from when the courses were taken.   

• The Board of Regents is currently reviewing the recent changes to the Strategic Plan that 
were endorsed by the Faculty Senate.  Once they finalize their decision, this information 
will be disseminated to the Faculty Senate (and campus).   

• We will be working on maintaining a five-year academic calendar (something that will be 
addressed by the Registrar later in today’s agenda). 

• There was a recent meeting with Bibliu and the campus bookstore about other ways that 
students can purchase (or rent) their textbooks.  This conversation is ongoing and when 
more information is available it will be reported out.   

• The syllabus template will be revised for the Spring 2025 semester and, once complete, 
will be disseminated.  Faculty were reminded to make sure Spring semester syllabi are in 
the appropriate shared folders.  The template can be used or, if not, please be sure to 
include the information in the template in your syllabus.  The spring semester’s study day 
for students will be Friday, May 9.  As with this semester, that week’s class schedule will 
be M, T, W, F to balance the instructional time across types of courses (MWF and TR) to 
the extent possible. 
 

Several items were subsequently discussed including removing videos from Zoom, the August 2025 
transition from Panopto to Canvas Studio, rationale for the syllabus template and for collecting 
syllabi, and the professional development training that was scheduled for Friday, December 6.   

• Regarding the transition from Panopto, ACT will be preparing videos to assist faculty 
with how to record lectures with Canvas Studio (as the software should allow faculty to 
have more control over recordings) and how to transition videos from Panopto to Canvas 
Studio as it may not be automatic.  No videos have been deleted at this time. 

• The rationale for the syllabus template is to ensure student receive consistent information 
from the institution.  Collecting the syllabi helps address student inquiries (e.g., grade 
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recommended items should already be underway and that multiple changes in personnel within 
the division appeared problematic. 

  
 Dr. Brian Borchers moved to amend the motion to include “because of the enrollment crisis NMT 

is facing and the substantial turnover of staff in Student Affairs, the Faculty Senate votes in no 
confidence in Vice President Greene.”  Dr. Kieft seconded the amendment with the request that 
the Senate wordsmith the motion as needed. 

 
 Other concerns raised was the apparent lack of urgency, poor communication and management of 

financial aid distribution, and apparent neglect of standard activity and actions related to the 
recruitment and matriculation of students.  There has also been apparent dissatisfaction from 
students (e.g., student organizations) but this was not included because student representation was 
not in the meeting (and faculty did not want to speak for students).  Due to the meeting time, and 
the potential impact such a vote implies, the question to vote was called.   

 
 The motion that was voted on is: “Due to the following reasons, the Faculty Senate votes no 
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No announcements were submitted.   
 

9. Adjournment. 
 Dr. Brian Borchers made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:33 pm. Dr. Lorie Liebrock seconded 

the motion. Motion passed. 
 


